Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Re: allotments

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Does you authority provide allotments?
Answer:

Yes

2. If you do provide allotments:

a. Do you currently allow tenants to have bonfires on their plots?

Yes, however only on allotment sites managed by an allotment society and within a time frame of between October to March.   
The Council provide alternative methods of removing waste from sites, including chipping of waste to provide woodchip for paths around the sites etc, providing skips etc.  
The Council ask societies to be “good neighbours” with their bonfires and be considerate of surrounding properties.

b. If you don't allow bonfires on plots, is that a recent decision (since January 2020) and was climate change a stated factor in the decision being made?

Not applicable

c. If you do allow bonfires on plots, are you considering a change of policy within the next 18 months based on the damage to the environment that they cause?

No – the overall level of bonfires within the allotments is generally very small. 

In December 2020 we provided a Press Release on a project to monitor PM 2.5 and work with we do with Earth Sense.  The link is: -
Major air pollution study will help put city ‘ahead of the curve’ (leicester.gov.uk)
Provided below is a short summary of the text for your information: -
Leicester City Council is working with locally based air quality expert EarthSense to study the sources and concentrations of PM2.5 particulates and other pollutants.
Government funding allowed the City Council to deploy a network of eleven portable Zephyr® air quality monitors developed by EarthSense which provide live information to MyAir® pollution software. This provides real-time information about spikes and concentrations of air pollution across Leicester.

Current national guidelines set a maximum annual average for PM2.5 at 25 μg/m3. There are no limits sets established for daily or hourly levels. The World Health Organisation recommends that annual average levels of PM2.5 should not exceed of 10μg/m3.

Leicester’s most recently recorded annual average 2020 data for PM2.5 was 7μg/m3.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
